
November 21, 2018 

Finance Committee Minutes 

Meeting opened with a prayer at 6:20 PM. Present at the meeting were: Don Coomes, Beth Garr, 
Mike Hovekamp, David Nett, Diana Oechsli, Deacon Pat Wright 

Jean Hall was not present. 

Finance statements for October were reviewed.  It was noted that collections are down and cost 
of utilities  up. LG&E charges increased since last year and this year we are paying our portion of 
the water/sewer bill.  Beth asked if Saffin Center is financially self-sufficient or should rent be 
raised. This question will be reviewed at budget time. It was noted that Saffin Center income is 
higher during the winter months due to rentals. 

Church collections at this time last year were $92,723 compared to $89,960 this year. Income 
from collections is less than budgeted but based on history, may balance out in December. This 
will be reviewed in January.  David requested that Don check with other parishes-perhaps St. 
Raphael, St. Francis and Guardian Angels to determine if they show the same pattern with 
collections. 

Parking Lot—The company expected to complete the work  in the parking lot has backed out of 
the job and another company has entered into negotiation. No plans have been finalized. 

Cell Tower rental payments have continued at previous amount. 

Carpet for church and chapel—Estimates were received from Korfhage, Kinnaird, and Carney. A 
committee is reviewing the quality and costs and will make recommendations. A suggestion was 
made that the chapel replacement could be postponed since estimates are over the original 
amount budgeted. 

Electronic giving—Accounts are established through Vanco and ready for individual enrollments.  
Information must be distributed and explained to parishioners. Credit cards will be accepted at 
fish fry and training of volunteers will be necessary. 

Pastoral Associate—Deacon Pat is working with Archdiocese and still seeking applications for 
this part-time position. Don noted that his office space could be shared with a new employee 
accepting this position. 

 

For discussion at next meeting:  

1) Should collections be written into budget as weekly accounting or monthly? 
2) List of projects for next year’s budget. (carpet in rectory?) 
3) Review of old business from the November meeting. 

Next meeting is January 16. No meeting in December. 

 


